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Gresham man receives 18 year prison sentence for sexually abusing two girls in 2013 
 
 
Today, Multnomah County District Attorney Rod Underhill announced 31-year old Tyler Wilkerson received an 18 year 
prison sentence following a sex crimes investigation conducted by the Multnomah County Sheriff’s Office.  
 
Wilkerson pleaded no contest and was found guilty on July 23, 2018 of all 16 counts listed in the indictment. The charges 
include nine counts of sexual abuse in the first degree, six counts of sexual abuse in the second degree and one count of 
attempted rape in the second degree. 
 
"This isn't something that he has to live with,” said one of Wilkerson’s victims upon hearing his allocution. “This is 
something we have to live with. This didn’t happen to him. It happened because of him."  
 
"I think about how many nights I cried myself to sleep because of this, how many nights I sat in my room scared that he 
was going to come into it, how many nights that me and my sister cried to each other about what happened and how it 
happened and how much it has affected us. What he did defines him. It’s not some mistake that he made. It didn’t happen 
just one time. It happened several times to both of us." 
 
She told the Court she does not forgive Wilkerson for his actions.  
 
At the time of these offenses, Wilkerson was a friend of the victims’ mother and was allowed to stay with the family at their 
Troutdale residence.  
 
“This was an egregious case,” said Multnomah County Deputy District Attorney BJ Park, who prosecuted the case. “Over 
a two month period in 2013, Tyler Wilkerson victimized two sisters, both of whom were minors, multiple times. The trauma 
and damage he has inflicted will be long lasting and this sentence holds him accountable for this betrayal and abuse.”  
 
Wilkerson "violated the trust of two little girls,” their mother said in court. "They have to live with this for the rest of their 
lives." 
 
The Multnomah County Sheriff’s Office started its criminal investigation in April 2017 after one of the victims disclosed 
being sexually abused. Following the initial investigation, the case was presented to a grand jury in August 2017 and a 
true bill was returned.  
 
The Multnomah County District Attorney’s Office would like to provide resources to the community when it comes to 
protecting children. If you know of a child who is in immediate danger of being abuse or neglected, please call 9-1-1. 
Additional tips can be submitted to the Oregon Department of Human Services at any time by calling 1-800-509-5439 or 
by calling 503-823-3333. 
 
Resources:  
Multnomah County District Attorney’s Office Multidisciplinary Child Abuse Team 
Multnomah County Sheriff’s Office – Investigations Division  
Portland Police Bureau – Sex Crimes Unit 
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